April 11, 2014
The Honorable Tony Hernandez

Administrator Rural Housing Service

USDA Rural Development

U.S. Department of Agriculture
Room 5014-S

Mail Stop 0701

1400 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, D.C. 20250-0701 

RE:
Management Fees
Dear Administrator Hernandez:

We appreciate this opportunity to submit feedback and information regarding the calculation of management fees.  Over the past few years, a number of ideas have been proposed by the Agency to industry groups in an attempt to develop a policy that would be consistent with existing procedures and industry practices.   
Companies managing USDA-RD 514/515 properties have not received a management fee increase since January 2011.  Management fees were held at that level in 2012, 2013, and thus far in 2014.  The Agency has justified this lack of an increase by explaining that the rental assistance budget was limited and/or the IPIA audit results were not acceptable.  Neither of these items continues to be an issue.  Rental assistance has increased roughly 20% since 2013 and the IPIA error rate continues to remain low (1.79% in 2013).  

The Council for Affordable and Rural Housing, the Institute for Real Estate Management and the National Affordable Housing Management Association organized a working group for the purpose of developing a proposal for calculating management fees. The working group has developed the following recommendations:
2014 Management Fee

Recommendation: 
IMMEDIATELY ADJUST 2014 MANAGEMENT FEES USING A “COST OF LIVING” FACTOR TO PROPERLY ACCOUNT FOR INCREASED EXPENSES EXPERIENCED OVER THE PAST 3 YEARS BY MANAGEMENT COMPANIES.
 It would appear that the Agency is again resisting any management fee increase for 2014.  We feel strongly that management agents are due a reasonable “cost of living” adjustment to normalize the 2014 fee. The enclosed spreadsheet contains an analysis of what minimum value should be placed on a 2014 management fee.  We propose that this fee is enacted effective July 1, 2014.  We based our analysis on HUD’s OCAF figures since 2011.

2015 Management Fee

Recommendation:

RESPOND TO RD’S INFORMAL REQUEST FOR A “PERFORMANCE BASED” MANAGEMENT FEE SYSTEM. 
We understand that RD staff have been proposing building in performance basis into the fee system.  We believe that the current system has such performance limitations, both through limiting fees for occupied units, as well as providing RD with asset management tools.  

However, we note that RD uses an A, B C, D grading system, at least internally. CARH would not object if, beginning in 2015, management fees will be based on the performance criteria that begins with the “base fee” and can be increased based on the property classification system in the MINC system.  For example, an “A” property would receive the base fee plus a “base fee boost” of perhaps $2 PUPM; a “B” property would receive the base fee plus a “base fee boost” of $1 PUPM in this example; and a “C” or “D” property would at most be eligible to receive the base fee.  

These classifications would be based on what is in the MINC system as of September 1st of each year.  This is a straightforward methodology based on current information and software, and would correspond with the typical budget and rent increase request that is due on or around October 1st of every year thereby minimizing the need for additional RHS employee staff time.
In addition, a few “add-ons” would be available for properties that are considered “remote”, from management agents who submitted IPIA audit documents without findings, small properties (15 units or less), non-continuous sites, and troubled properties with work-out plans and new management, and properties where there is layered financing.
Certain owners have developed the attached management fee calculation form as an example of what could be utilized when submitting the annual budgets and requesting a management fee increase for the upcoming year.

Justification

As stated above, management company expenses have continued to increase as a result of the increased cost to do business.  Some of these costs include health insurance, employee’s salaries for retention of quality management staff employees, additional Agency requirements, technological improvements, etc.  Despite these increased expenses, the Agency has held management fees to the 2011 level.  Thus, management agents need at least a “cost of living” adjustment to ensure their ability to properly supervise and maintain their properties in the RD portfolio.  
These above-noted examples do not require numerous calculations and analyses to be performed by the management agent and area office staff to determine the applicable management fee for that property each year.  All that is required is for the management agent to access the MINC system and determine what property classification has been assigned to that property.  This alleviates the need for countless man hours of Agency staff time to determine the appropriate fee and/or haggle over the assigned amount.  Such a process also compensates management agents who perform their tasks in a successful and responsible way.  The foregoing promotes the Agency’s goals of meeting all requirements of the regulations in addition to motivating their office staff to update and maintain the MINC system on an ongoing basis. Additionally, it requires management agents to quickly address all findings in the system and to actively monitor these updates in the MINC system to ensure the area office staff is completing the necessary steps to update MINC.

Survey

We recognize that current guidance provides that RD will perform surveys to set or adjust management fees.  The surveys were to have been undertaken on an annual basis.    However, the surveys in practice have not always been conducted and even when conducted, RD has not agreed to increase management fees when data clearly indicated fees should be increased. Therefore, it would appear that the RD survey is not a practical way to solely review, adjust or set management fees.  As suggested in past years by RD, it would make sense to move to an Operating Cost Adjustment Factor (OCAF) adjustment with periodic reviews that could include surveys every five years to test that the OCAF adjustments remain reasonably appropriate. 
We look forward to discussing this matter with you at our upcoming meeting on April 16th.  We are hopeful that meeting can be productive and can conclude with a new performance criteria and a management fee implemented in the near future.  
Sincerely,

Council for Affordable and Rural Housing
Institute for Real Estate Management

National Affordable Housing Management Association

cc: Stephanie White, Director, Multifamily Portfolio Management
      Bryan Hooper, Deputy Administrator, Multi-family Housing 

� Of course, a strong case can be made for a greater adjustment.  At the same time, nothing contained in this letter prohibits owner and manager parties from negotiating lower fees in specific cases.
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